
        
                

THE PRESIDENT  

       OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY         

 

 

3 November 2020 

 

Excellency, 

 

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 74/303 of 4 September 

2020, entitled, “Revitalization of the work of the General Assembly”, by which the Assembly 

decided to establish, at its seventy-fifth session, an Ad Hoc Working Group on the 

revitalization of the work of the General Assembly. 

 

In this regard, I have the pleasure to inform you that I have reappointed  

H.E. Mr. Michal Mlynár, Permanent Representative of Slovakia and appointed  

H.E. Ms. Egriselda Aracely González López, Permanent Representative of El Salvador 

as co-chairs of the Ad Hoc Working Group on the Revitalization of the Work of the 

General  Assembly during the seventy-fifth session. 

 

The work of the Ad Hoc Working Group remains vital in enhancing the role, 

authority, effectiveness and efficiency of the General Assembly. Resolution 74/303 

requested the Secretary-General to undertake an analysis of the impact of the COVID-19 

pandemic on the work of the General Assembly and to brief the Ad Hoc Working Group this 

session. This will be an important opportunity to review how the General Assembly has 

adapted its working methods to continue to address evolving global challenges. 

 

I would like to thank Ambassador Mlynár and Ambassador López for having 

accepted this very important responsibility. I trust that you will extend your full support and 

cooperation to them throughout the process. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 
 Volkan BOZKIR 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives  

and Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York 


